STATE
OF IOWA

Protest Plans Submitted into Evidence during Landmark
Tinker v. Des Moines Supreme Court Case, December 1965

WE MOURN
ATTENTION STUDENTS!

Some high school and college students in lowa who are interested in expressing their grief over the
deaths of soldiers and civilians in Vietnam will fast on Thursday, December 16th. They will also wear
black arm bands starting on that same day, December 16th. The National Liberation Front (Vietcong)
recently proposed a 12-hour truce on Christmas Eve. The United States has not yet replied to their
offer. However, Senator Robert Kennedy has suggested that the truce be extended indefinitely pending
negotiations. If the United States takes this action the arm bands will be removed. If it does not the
bands will be worn throughout the holiday season and there will be a second fast on New Year’s Day.
High school and college students are also encouraged to forego their usual New Year’s Eve activities
and meet together to discuss this complex was and possible ways of ending the killing of Vietnamese
and Americans.

A meeting in Des Moines on New Year’s Eve will be held at the home of Bruce Clark, 925-29th, for
further information call his home. The meeting is being sponsored by Liberal Religious Youth the youth
organization of the Unitarian Universalist Association. All students interested in saving lives and
ending the war in Vietnam are urged to attend.

PLEASE COME!

IOWA DEPARTMENT OF CULTURAL AFFAIRS « 600 E. LOCUST ST.  DES MOINES, IA 50319 ¢ IOWACULTURE.GOV


https://IOWACULTURE.GOV

